PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV ASSOCIATION MINUTES
EXILE BAR
PLUM CITY, WI
AUGUST 19™, 2024
6:00 P.M.

Members Present: Dan & Denise Hager, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Roger & Delores Fritz,
Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Joanne Ottman, Tom Schutz, John & Jean Marko, Kevin & Diane
Johnson, James Jennings, Mark Denzer, Butch Kinneman, Mark Kinneman, Gary Huppert, Phil &
Kim Deiss, Brian Stein, Dick Nelson, R.B. and Sandy Bayer, Brad & Leann Gutting, Mark Books,
Joanie Churchill, John & Monica Lewis, Brad & Anita Johnson, Gina Leonard, Eldon Huppert,
Ruth Esanbock, Dale Hanson.

The meeting was called to order by Dave Deiss @ 6:05 P.M.

Secretary’s Report emailed and read by Denise Hager. Motion approved by Mark Kinneman and
2" by Phil Deiss.

Treasurer’s report given by Tina Huppert. Motion approved by Gary Huppert and 2" by Dan
Hager.

Old Business:

Bay City Parade- 3 machines and Ellsworth Parade 12 machines and El Paso Parade Dave Deiss
participated with the UTV for our raffle.

Fair Booth update from Sheldon-It worked good at the booth this year with the set up and take
down. The fair board noted that we could receive 25% discount on the Fair Booth next year if
we open until 5:30 on Sunday. We sold 17 raffle tickets on Thursday, Friday 27, Saturday 31 and
13 on Sunday. They received 195.00 for maps and a few memberships were received.

New Map Locations and sale locations: Maps were available to us at 8:00 a.m. on Thursday,
August 8t just in time for the fair. They have been placed in various locations: Valley, Gaslite,
Clydes, Spillway, Langers, El Paso, Broz, Honey Hole, Exile, Captain Jacks, Sabes, Six String,
Molly’s, 715, Lawton per Dave Deiss.

Raffle Tickets updated by Dave Deiss- Sales are going well. We only have 20 tickets to distribute
to members. We received 4000.00 tonight for tickets sold. The drawing could be at the
September 16th meeting if they are all sold or at the October 21°* meeting.

Signs are all taken care that needed to be removed.

Clothing fundraiser was 169.86 and a donation from Designs by Jill was 30.00.



We had a giveaway for 2 sweatshirts received when buying the UTV for the raffle. We placed
numbers of the members in a hat and Tom Schutz and Mark Kinneman received a sweatshirt.

New Business:

Review of the donations to other places in Pierce County as needed this fall and or spring
example Food Pantry or other Fire Departments. We will decide in September or October
where our donations will go.

Rides for the Elderly from Sycamore Comforts of Home. The rides will be September 13t and if
you are interested in helping out and take someone for a ride please contact Dave Deiss.

Comments:

We currently have 171 members and an idea was stated to have 2 year memberships. We will
have further discussions in February.

Next Meeting will be at the Ellsworth Country Club @ 6:00 P.M. We will have food to purchase.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:27 P.M. Motion by Tom Schutz and Phil Deiss to adjourn
the meeting.



